
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION IX 

Mr. Roy Waters 
Maintenance Superintendent 
583 Road 6100 
Kirtland, NM 87417 

Dear Mr. Waters: 

Underground Storage Tank Program Office 
75 Hawthorne Street (WST -8) 

San Francisco, CA 94105 

APR t2 19!1t 

IN REPLY REFER TO WST -8 
AND SITE #NAV-014N 
Certified Mail: P 842 769 791 

This correspondence refers to the "Underground Storage Tank Removal and Closure 
Report", dated February 1999, that was prepared by Envirotech, Inc. for the removal of one 
underground storage tank (UST) at the Newcomb Bus Barn in Newcomb, New Mexico, on land 
of the Navajo Nation. 

Our review of the closure documents and analy1ical results for the soil samples collected 
at the UST site indicate no hydrocarbon concentrations above appropriate EPA, Region IX or 
tribal soil cleanup levels. 

The information submitted has assisted EPA in assessing the status of this site, where 
one UST was removed on February 2, 1999. This site does not appear to pose a current threat 
to human health and the environment. EPA is not requiring further action at this time. 

s~r)~/-fv 
Lester Kaufman, Chief 
Underground Storage Tanks Program Office 

Enclosure 

cc: Norma Cady, Navajo Nation EPA 
Roy Murphy, Bureau of Indian Affairs 
Charles Dowell, Indian Health ServiCe 
Dewayne Waseta, Navajo Nation HPD 



Norma Cady, UST Program 
Navajo Nation EPA 
P.O. Box 9000 
Window Rock, AZ 86515 

Roy Murphy 
Bureau of Indian Affairs 
Navajo Area Office 
P.O. Box 1060, Code 305 
Gallup, NM 87305 

Charles Dowell 
Indian Health Service 
Box 9020 

ATIACHMENT: LIST OF CONTACTS 

(520) 871-7691 

(505) 863-82('8 

Window Rock, AZ 86515-9020 (520) 871-5851 

Dewayne Waseta 
Navajo Nation HPD 
P. 0. Box 9000 

. Window Rock, AZ 86515 (520) 871-6437 


